
 

February 15, 2016 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Mark Kahrs, Chairperson 

House Committee on Elections 

Statehouse, Room 286-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Kahrs: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2674 by Representative Alcala 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2674 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 Under current law, the Governor and Lieutenant Governor may solicit and accept 

campaign contributions at any time.  HB 2674 would change current law by prohibiting the 

Governor and Lieutenant Governor from soliciting and accepting campaign contributions after 

the inauguration date of their second successive term.   

 

 The Governmental Ethics Commission indicates HB 2674 would have no fiscal effect on 

the agency.  However, HB 2674 would have a fiscal effect on individuals that contribute to and 

receive campaign contributions if those contributions relate to the Office of the Governor and 

Lieutenant Governor  Any fiscal effect associated with HB 2674 is not reflected in The FY 2017 

Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

cc: Carol Williams, Governmental Ethics  


